
WILLIAMSON COUNTY RETIRED TEACHERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting on January 8, 2014
(Minutes prepared by Bob Campbell in absence of Secretary Marge Mangan.
The Board Meeting of the Williamson County Retired Teachers Association was held on Wednesday, January 8, 2014, at the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Marion, Illinois.  Those present were:  Bob Campbell, President; Don Kragness, John Harland, Tom Oates, Anna Morris, Mary Lou Gander, Steve Maxwell, and Loren Taylor.  (Marge Mangan sent regrets from sunny Southern California.)
Minutes of previous meeting – Tom Oates moved to accept Minutes; Mary Lou Gander seconded.  Motion passed.  Treasurer’s report showed a balance of $2,155.74.  Report was filed for audit on motion by Steve Maxwell and second by Anna Morris. Passed.
Newsletter Date Changes:  Since the February meeting has been changed to February 14, the dates for preparing and sending the next newsletter were changed to January 17 for items to be sent to Tish Koontz, January 24 for completed copy to go to ROE and January 31 for pick up, preparation of mailing and delivery to post office.
February 14, 2014, Meeting:  At Crab Orchard Golf Club at 9:00 AM.  Annual legislator session.  John Bradley has confirmed attendance (or staffer); Gary Forby is unable to attend; Sheila Simon has not yet responded.  Bob will contact Forby’s office to secure a staffer and will follow up with Lt. Gov. Office.  Meal cost will be $9.00. Loren Taylor agreed to contact Dianne Ozment to come to the February meeting for the presentation of the IRTA “throw” received at the Convention to recognize Dee Ozment as Unit Honoree for 2013.
April 24, 2014 New Retirees Dinner Meeting: To be held again at Mackie’s in Marion; same format for information sharing by board to new retirees; lists of retirees to be requested from Crab Orchard by Marge, Johnston City by Don, Carterville by Anna, Marion and WCSED by John (Herrin was sent to Tom.)
Standing Committee Reports:  Reports and discussion concerning member benefits with Verizon, Sam’s Club discount, and a new benefit—Medi-Pendant to be covered in newsletter; updated member list with emphasis on securing dues payments for 2014; new chair for information services is Loren Taylor; legislative concerns about stance of Illinois Policy Institute and their influence on the legislative process; finance recommendation to leave dues at $5.00 annually (agreed to by consensus.)
Other business:  Still no commitment on VP after several contacts.  Don reported that Bert Gordon will take the position in the spring after completion of a job he is doing.  Board agreed to continue without a VP until Bert can join us.  The meeting schedule for 2014 was confirmed as follows:

May 7 meeting at Mackie’s in Marion and Cynthia O’Neill as the program;
August 14 at the Marion Lions Depot (rental is $125.00) with Rich Frankenfeld as the program and the board to prepare homemade ice cream and cookies for refreshments;
October 20 at St. Paul’s Center in Johnston City with United Healthcare as the program and pies and coffee for refreshments.  Next board meeting is April 9, 2014.  Meeting adjourned at 2:55 PM.

